

Mickleover Neighbourhood Board

Minutes of Meeting held on Thursday 21 June 2012 at Tea Rooms, Mickleover Community Centre, Uttoxeter Road, Mickleover

Present

Cllr Hilary Jones (Chair)
Cllr John Keith
Mike Bellamy
Inspector Richard Keene
Nanda Savage
Tony Roelich
Peter Barker
Cathy Rylance

In Attendance

Sue Jacklin
Kully Boden

Apologies

Cllr Fay Winter
Andrew Templar
John Kelsey
Geoff Smout

Item		Action
19/12	Welcome, Introductions and Apologies	
20/12	Declarations of Interest – personal and/or prejudicial Hilary Jones declared an interest in one of the funding applications and it was agreed that she would leave the room when it was discussed later in the meeting.	
21/12	Late Items None	
22/12	Minutes of the last Board meeting 11 April 2012 The minutes of the Board meeting held on 11 April 2012 were checked for accuracy. The minutes were then noted as an accurate record of the meeting. Matters Arising All actions completed Minutes of the Highways and Planning Sub Group held on 12 June 2012 The minutes of the Highways and Planning Sub Group held on 12 June 2012 were checked for accuracy. The minutes were then noted as an accurate record of the meeting. Matters arising	

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Better Buses project is in design stage, we have asked to be kept updated • Parks have been asked for a contribution to the Hamilton Bridge project • Feedback has been requested from the Polling centre to feed in to Station Road project. • Feedback from Refuge Collection has been passed to project leads on Orchard Street project. • School Parking Campaign – Police agreed to support through SNT, Sue contacting other partners. • Parade grassed area to be re-seeded 	
23/12	<p>Police Update Inspector Keene updated the group on Mickelover Policing matters.</p> <p>Priorities ASB on Varsity</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • regular high visibility patrols • Encourage community to report incidents • ASB referrals are going to community safety team, Sharon Booth, sending letters to parents, this can then be followed up as necessary by meeting with parents and young people, putting Acceptable Behaviour Contracts in place and finally full ASBO. • Mobile Police station attending on 4 July <p>School Parking Mickelover Primary Police attending when possible and also at Ravensdale, both schools will be reflected in the priority.</p> <p>Speedwatch Police continue to support scheme, 3 volunteers trained another five to receive training.</p> <p>Issues</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Public order offence on Varsity, assault and damage to vehicles – 3 arrests made. • Remind people to remain vigilant about their home, shed and vehicle security. <p>Statistics Crime 30% down overall and ASB down 39% down on last year's existing reductions.</p>	
24/12	<p>Youth Service Update The focus is on Varsity 2/3 families in particular that Nanda is working with, concerns over vulnerable young people being targeted by drug dealers. New drugs teams will be visiting the drug hot spots</p>	

	in the ward.	
25/12	<p>Neighbourhood Board Budget</p> <p>The Board approves the allocation of funds from the Community Budget for the following purposes:</p> <p>Highways and Youth Budget</p> <p>Additional Parking enforcement - £630 School Parking Notices - £240 Vicarage Road Park and Pavilion sign - £650 Youth Services - £2974 on condition that a new breakdown of costs is provided that includes the activity in October, reduced trips and more local activity. SID post and deployment on Western Road - £1500 Total allocated - £5,994</p> <p>Community Budget</p> <p>Hilary declared an interest and left the room</p> <p>Illuminate - £833 with the following conditions:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Evidence of the need from Micklegate schools is provided • All volunteers commit to a reasonable amount of service following the training. • The group ensures that it works with the Micklegate Churches to recruit Micklegate volunteers and also avoid any duplication. • The Board would like some feedback from the group at a later date <p>The Board agreed that £500 of the unspent Operation Creech funding previously allocated to the Police in a previous year could go towards community safety equipment to be used in Micklegate initially on the mobile Police Unit at Varsity on 4 July.</p> <p>The Board agreed that the £6916.94 of Section 106 funding would be used for the extension of the Bollard scheme on Devonshire Drive.</p>	
26/12	<p>Local Transport Plan, Streetpride and Section 106 Priorities for 2013/14</p> <p>These need to be agreed for 9 November. They will be discussed and agreed in principle at the next Highways, Planning and Transport sub group on 5th September 2012 6pm in the Community Centre and will come to the September Board to support the decisions made at this meeting. Any Board member with an interest in contributing to the priorities is encouraged to attend this meeting to have their input.</p>	All
27/12	<p>Streetpride Budget Update</p> <p>Items with funding differing from the previous agreed plan were discussed and agreed as shown on the meeting papers. It was</p>	

	<p>agreed that Sue would go back to Tesco explaining the arrangement with Immediate Solutions regarding sponsorship and ask them to go through them if they want to be involved. Otherwise the Board will fund the changes to the roundabout as planned.</p> <p>Nanda to involve young people in the bulb planting in October a date to be set. Kully to advise on timing.</p> <p>It was agreed to move the bin on Rangemoor Close when funding and the identification of a suitable new site allows.</p> <p>Speed Surveys – the group looked at the speed survey data and whilst there was evidence of speed at all sites, Western Road showed the biggest issue and was therefore a priority. The Board agreed to fund a column and a SID deployment at the most suitable location. Kully to investigate.</p> <p>Western Power Distribution Installation of new cable – Kully updated the group and will email details out to all.</p>	<p>Sue</p> <p>Kully</p> <p>Kully</p> <p>Kully</p>
28/12	<p>Hospital Parking report</p> <p>Sue presented the report and the group approved the options for restrictions on Western Road and Arundal Avenue. These will now be consulted on. Implementation is likely to take 6 to 9 months</p>	
29/12	<p>Crab Apple Petition</p> <p>The Board accepted the response to go out to the petitioner with the advice to contact Streetpride to come out to clear up the fruit when problems occur.</p>	
30/12	<p>Access to the Greenway</p> <p>Sue updated the group on the ideas Les Simms had put forward about creating a new access point from another cul de sac off Ladybank Road. It was discovered that Les had not been invited to the meeting. Sue to contact him to apologise and ensure he has the information for the next meeting. This item to be discussed again then.</p>	Sue
31/12	<p>Any Other Business</p> <p>Mickleover Community Centre sign – Sue to chase Traffic Management again for replacement.</p>	Sue
31/12	<p>Date of Next Meeting</p> <p>The next meeting will take place on 6.30pm 21 June 2012 at Mickleover Community Centre.</p>	

Meeting closed at 8.55pm